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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


DATE:	June 12, 2012

TO:	Marina Dimitirjevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		
FROM:	Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel

SUBJECT:	WERC decision related to 2010 furlough days
		
Please refer the attached resolution to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services.  Our office requests approval to pay the award to the affected employees.  

As noted in the resolution, the WERC ruled, among other things, that the County violated its duty to bargain in good faith when it imposed the 22 furlough days in 2010 for affected AFSCME employees.  In the absence of action by the County Board of Supervisors regarding an appeal, our office approved the filing of an appeal on May 25, 2012 to preserve the County’s procedural rights and options for future decision by policymakers.  It is our recommendation at this time that the award be paid and the appeal dismissed.  It is our belief that the likelihood of overturning the current decision is outweighed by the risk of the continuing interest costs associated with the award.  


Attachments

cc(w/att.):	Amber Moreen
		Janelle Jensen
